
 

Grand Junction, Colorado 
 January 19, 1916 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular adjourned session at 10 o'clock a. m., in the City Hall, 
with Mayor Cherrington presiding. 
 
The following Commissioners, upon call of roll, responded as 
present: Cherrington, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Holmburg. Absent: 
Commissioner Carson. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The monthly report of the City Weigher having been examined and 

approved by the Mayor, the same was, on motion of Commissioner 
Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Vorbeck, accepted and ordered 
placed on file. 
 
The following quarterly reports were presented and read: 
 
Quarterly Report of the Commissioner of Public Affairs. 
Quarterly Report of the Commissioner of Water and Sewers. 
Quarterly Report of the Judge of the Municipal Court. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Holmburg, the above reports were referred to the Auditor. 
 
The quarterly report of the City Health Officer was submitted and 

read, and on motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by 
Commissioner Blackstone, the same was accepted and ordered placed 
on file. 
 
The following annual reports were submitted and read: 
 
Annual Report of the Commissioner of Public Affairs. 
Annual Report of the Commissioner of Water and Sewers. 
Annual Report of the Commissioner of Finance and Supplies. 
Annual Report of the Judge of the Municipal Court. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the above reports were referred to the Auditor. 
 

The Annual Report of the Commissioner of Health and Civic Beauty, 
and the Annual Report of the City Clerk and Auditor were 
submitted and read, and on motion of Commissioner Holmburg, 
seconded by Commissioner Blackstone, the reports were referred to 
the Commissioner of Finance and Supplies. 
 
The Annual Report of the Chief of the Fire Department was 
submitted and read, and on motion of Commissioner Holmburg, 
seconded by Commissioner Blackstone, report was accepted and 
ordered placed on file. 
 



A proposed ordinance, entitled "An Ordinance Concerning Moving 

Picture Shows," was introduced and read. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner Holmburg, 
that the proposed ordinance as read be passed for publication. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the Mayor 
declared the motion carried and the proposed ordinance passed for 
publication. 
 
The City Clerk announced that an ordinance entitled "An Ordinance 

Providing for the Issue by the City of Grand Junction, in the 
State of Colorado, of its Negotiable Interest Bearing Bonds, to 
be designated Grand Junction Funding Bonds, Series of January 
First, 1916, in the Aggregate Amount of Twenty Thousand Dollars 
($20,000.00), for the Purpose of Funding and Redeeming a like 
amount of Outstanding Legal Warrants of the City and the 
Indebtedness Evidenced Thereby," which was introduced at a 
regular adjourned meeting of the City Council, held on the 7th 
day of January, A. D. 1916, and ordered published, had been duly 
published in The Daily News, a newspaper published and in general 
circulation in the city of Grand Junction, in its issue of the 
8th day of January, A. D. 1916, in full conformity with law, and 
that the publisher's affidavit of publication, with a copy of 
said ordinance as duly published attached thereto was on file 

with the City Clerk. 
 
Commissioner Holmburg then moved that said ordinance, entitled 
"An Ordinance Providing for the Issue by the City of Grand 
Junction, in the State of Colorado, of its Negotiable Interest 
Bearing Bonds, to be Designated Grand Junction Funding Bonds, 
Series of January First, 1916, in the Aggregate Amount of Twenty 
Thousand Dollars ($20,000.00), for the Purpose of Funding and 
Redeeming a like Amount of the Outstanding Legal Warrants of the 
City and the Indebtedness Evidenced Thereby," be now placed upon 
its final passage. 
 
Commissioner Vorbeck seconded the motion. 
 

The question being upon the placing of said ordinance upon its 
final passage, the roll was called, with the following result: 
Those voting aye: Commissioners Cherrington, Vorbeck, Blackstone, 
Holmburg. Those voting nay: None. 
 
The Mayor, as presiding officer, then declared the motion 
carried, and the ordinance placed upon its final passage. 
 
Commissioner Vorbeck thereupon moved that said ordinance be 
finally passed and adopted, as originally introduced, read and 
ordered published. 



 

Commissioner Blackstone seconded the motion. 
 
The question being upon the final passage of said ordinance, the 
roll was called with the following result: Those voting aye: 
Commissioners Cherrington, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Holmburg. Those 
voting nay: None. 
 
The Mayor, as presiding officer, thereupon declared that a 
majority of all the members of the City Council, duly elected, 
qualified and acting as such, having voted in favor thereof, the 
said motion was carried and the said ordinance finally passed and 
adopted. 
 
Thereupon it was ordered that said ordinance be numbered 246, and 

that said ordinance be recorded in the ordinance record and a 
certificate of adoption and publication be authenticated by the 
certificate of the publisher and by the signatures of the Mayor 
and Clerk. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the City Clerk be authorized and instructed to 
have printed and distributed 2,000 copies of the Annual Reports 
of the Commissioners. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 

All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the Mayor 
declared the motion carried. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the Council then adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 
 


